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Dear HSLI members, friends and colleagues:

The HSLI gavel and a volume of the Robert’s Rules
of Order were passed on to me on Octobey .28, 1988,
at the conclusion of our Fall Business Meeting.. The

Rules, which was "presented to the Hospital and

Nursing School Librarians of the Midwest - April
11, 1975, by Harriette M. Cluxton, Chairman, 1971 =
1975" caused me to. pause and ponder several random
issues, which I would like to share with you,

First, that it might be high time to update the
Rules with a more current edition, and deposit the
present volume in the HSLI Archives, once we locate
our former Archivist, somewhere between SIU and
Saudi~-Arabial! = - = S o

Second, that it is not only hospital libraries that
have been "downsized" over the years. HSLI as we
now know it has undergone similar "adjustments".

. Most of our Nursing School Librarians have seen

their libraries closed or at best merged with
various institutional libraries. GMRNLM and MC/MLA
now serves the Midwest Region, and we, as a state
organization, are becoming increasingly dependent
on our State Council and the Illinois State Library
for many of our networking and resource sharing.

Our organization, by the way, was started in 1960.
In 1975, its 250 members came from Illinois,
Minnesota, Wisconsin and Michigan. I joined the
group shortly after that April 1975 meeting, which,
was held at Evanston Hospital. Ironically, all
these facts were found in a file in my present
office at Evanston Hospital, a position I accepted
a year ago, at about the same time that I became

‘President-elect of HSLI.

Another observation regarding the 1975 membership
roster might be appropriate, since some of those
"old" names are still very much with us: Harriette
Cluxton, now retired, is still active as Archivist
for NC/MLA; Karen Ambrose and Dorothy Rowe served
the organization well as Presidents, and are still
active as advisers and committee members; so is
Richard Klein, Jeanne Gittings, Mary Anne Parr,
Lydia Tkaczuk, and Myrtle Smarjesse, to name a few.
We have a core group of committed old and new
members who volunteer their time, skill and talents
year after year, for the benefit of us all.
However, the more of us to share the tasks, the
easier and better the results. )

Continued on page 3
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Continued from page 1

Budget cuts and other constraints nothwithstanding,
your administrator might very well be willing to
reward you for just such extra "personal goal" and
‘non-hospital professional commitment. Mine does.
Try it, it might work. Besides, you might even
like the involvement.

The Fall Meeting, which was sponsored by the
Metropolitan Consortium (thanks again!) seems to
have met expectations. It provided good speakers,
CE credits, new skills, a chance to meet new and
0ld acquaintances, and visit Chicago. Oour Program
committee is busy mapping out future meetings:
Priscilla Swatos, Jeanne Gittings and Michael Wold
are planning the Spring 1989 Meeting in the Quad
Cities. John Cline will chair the Fall 1989 meeting
at Loyola Medical School. Spring 1990 meeting will
be in Peoria, and Fall 1990 in Chicago. Details on
all the above is forthcoming.

Also, keep an eye out for a NEEDS ASSESSMENT
SURVEY, to be undertaken by Michael Wold, our
President-Elect/Program Chairman. If you don’t want
to wait, write me or Michael Wold directly, or
phone or Fax.

HSLI is in good shape. Our treasury shows a
healthy balance. Our Membership Committee is active
and doing a fantastic job of tracking and
recruiting members. However, too many of you are
names - and membership checks - only. As already
mentioned, involvement, commitment and a helping
hand will be greatly appreciated, and will enhance
whatever HSLI can offer you. Volunteer, or have
someone "volunteer" you. No prior experience
necessary!

80, until I hear from you, "ask not what HSLI can
do for you...", make a NEW YEAR resolution and get
involved!. :

HAPPY HOLIDAYS and HAPPY 1989 - ow N

Palia S. Kleinmuntz
HSLI President




* k k% "I‘D LIKE TO GET ACTIVE" REQUEST * k ok %

NAME:

AFFILIATION:

ADDRESS :

TELEPHONE: ( ) FAX: ( )

I would be interested in volunteering to assist HSLI Committees as follows:
* MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE

* % PROGRAM COMMITTEE

Spring 1989, Quad Cities
Fall 1989, Loyola Med School
Spring 1990, Peoria

Fall 1990, Chicago

BYLAWS COMMITTEE
HIB@ORIAN)ARCHIVIST
LEGISLATIVE
NdMINATING COﬁMITTEE

(* indicated pfiority appointments - the more the easier)

Please forward the above to:

Dalia Kleinmuntz, HSLI President
Evanston Hospital Webster Library
2560 Ridge Ave.

Evanston IL 60201

||



Bylaws:

Historian/
Archivist:

Legislative:

Membership:

Newsletter:

Nominating:

\

Program:

HEALTH SCIENCE LIBRARIANS OF ILLINOIS

COMMITTEES
198889

Walter Wilkins, Chair
Cullom-Davis Library
Bradley University
Peoria, IL 61625
309-677-2839

FAX: 309-677-2827

Open

Helene Steen, Chair
Reference Service
Suburban Library System
9444 S, Cook Ave.

Oak Lawn, IL 60453
312-423-0843

FAX: 312-423-5082

Members:

Kimberly Goldman, GMRNLM

Phyllis Nathan, Chair
Health Sciences Library
Rockford Memorial Hospital
2400 N. Rockton Ave.
Rockford, IL 61103
815-968-6861

FAX: 815-968-7007

Members:

Linda Feinberg, Evanston Hospital

Dorothy Rowe, Central DuPage Hospital

Myrtle Smarjesse, Memorial Medical Center
Gerald Dujsik, Illinois College of Optometry

Karen Kaluzsa, Editor
Learning Resources Center

Rehabilitation Institute of Chicago

345 E. Superior Street
Chicago, IL 60611
312-908-2859

Mary Van Dyke, Chair
Memorial Medical Library
St. Francis Hospital

355 Ridge Ave.

Evanston, IL 60202
312-492-2459

FAX: 312-492-7103 .

Members:

Kimberly Goldman, GMRNLM
Janice Kelly, Christ Hospital

Michael Wold, Chair

- Health Science Library

Galesburg Cottage Hospital
695 N. Kellogg Street
Galesburg, IL 61401
309-345-4237

FAX: 309-343-8360

Members:

John Cline, Hines VA Hospital

Rbyden Jones, Methodist Medical Center
Gerald Perry, Rush University

Janice Gahagan, Southern Illinois Univ.
Carol Strauss, Westlake Community Hospital

. Priscilla Swatos, Illini Hospital




HEALTH SCIENCE LIBRARIANS OF ILLINOIS
ELECTED OFFICERS AND COMMITTEES

OCTOBER 1988

Dalia Kleinmuntz, HSLI President, October 1988 - October 1989
Webster Library

Evanston Hospital

2650 Ridge Ave.

Evanston, IL. 60201

312/492-4585 FAX: 312/492-7204

Michael Wold, HSLI President~Elect, October 1988 - October 1989
and Program Committee Chairman

Health Science Library

Galesburg Cottage Hospital

695 N. Kellog Street

Galesburg, IL 61401

309/345-4237 FAX: 309/343-8360

Rhona Kelly, HSLI Secretary, October 1988 - october 1989
School of Medicine Library '

Southern Illinois Universityr

P.0. Box 19231

Springfield, IL 62794-9231

217/782-2658 FAX: 217/782-0988

Gail waldoch, HSLI Treasurer, October 1988 - October 1990
Medical Library '
Palos Community Hospital

80th at McCarthy Road

Palos Heights, IL 60403

312/361-4500 Ext. 5096

Walter Wilkins

HSLI Immediate Past President, October 1988 - October 1989
Cullon-Davis Library

Bradley University

Peoria, IL 61625 .

309/677-2839 FAX: 309/677-2827

Gerald Dujsik

Illinois State Council Chairperson, to December 1989
Carl F. Shepard Memorial Library

Illinois College of Optometry

3241 S. Michigan

Chicago, IL 60616

312/225-1700 Ext.691

FAX: 312/225-1724 (not in Library)




3 ) IT'S TIME TO RENEW YOUR HSLI MEMBERSHIP FOR 19891!!

WE NEED YOU! Your continued support in your state organization is important
to its success in addressing the needs of Health Science Librarians in
Illinois. Dues are only $10.00 for the calendar year, and are used to
promote the professional as well as the educational development of health

science librarians.

JOIN TODAY!!!

Please send the form below with your check to:

Gail Waldoch
Treasurer, HSLI
Palos Community Hospital
Medical Library
80th Ave. at McCarthy Road
Palos Hts., IL 60463

Thank you for your support!!!!

.******************************************************t

Individual Membership Application

$10.00 for regular members / $5.00 for library science students

Name

Mailing Address

City, Zip Code

- Telephone ) . 1 ‘ 0 New O Renewal

Insﬁtuﬂonifnotinduﬂedabove(opﬁonaD

Please l;:e'sure to include your check made péyab]e to HSLL. . .. . ,

***********************
ok sk sk ok sk sk sk sk sk ok ko skesfesie sk sleokeoke sk

seskskakstokstokskokskskookokskokkokokstok sokskskokokodokokok ko kol kkskossiokstokok ok kok




HSLI Fall 1988 Meeting Wrap-Up

Overall comments indicated that members found the program good,
practical, and useful. The speakers received high marks; especially
the discussion of volunteers in the library. The various "show and
tell" activities were rated very beneficial.

We received good, helpful suggestions about ways to improve
programs and facilities. (For example, asking the speakers to
provide handouts for distribution.) The Program Committee will
analyze these suggestions. There were also many useful ideas and
recommendations for future programs and speakers,

Again, I would like to thank Karen Kaluzsa, the other members
of the planning committee (Dalia Kleinmuntz, Mary Van Dyke, Richard
Klein, Eva Eisenstein, Iris Sachs, Lydia Tkaczuk, Pat Gibson, and
Laura Wimmer), and the Rehabilitation Institute of Chicago for doing
an outstanding job. We all know that many hours of planning and
work .goes into hosting a meeting. Thanks to all.

Michael Wold
HSLI President-Elect

O N2 RO NP N N2 N N N2 R N2 N N N2 N
HSLI would again like to gratefully acknowledge with thanks the
support of the following sponsors of the Fall Meeting. The success
of the Meeting would not have been possible without them.

The Faxon Company, Inc. (wine and cheese reception)

Login Brothers Book Company (Friday coffee and rolls)

Turner Subscriptions (Thursday coffee and rolls)




YOU OWE IT TO YOURSELF...

... to attend HSLI's Spring '89 meeting
in the Quad Cities on April 14 and 15.
Topics will focus on your concerns for
your career, such as resume development
and career mobility. Supervisory skills
and personnel management for librarians
will also be on the agenda. In addition,
you can prepare yourself to tackle
reference questions on behavior
modification, stress, and a host of other
psychological topics with a full-day class
on the techniques of searching psycINFO
and. .psycALERT databases which will include
online practice time. Local hosts include
Jeanne Gittings, Priscilla Swatos, Connie
Santarelli, Mary Root, and Mary Vickrey,
with Michael Wold from neighboring
Galesburg serving as Program Chair. For
all of you who recall a fine night at the

this group will be planning an equallX
fine segment for the evening of
April 14 at another Quad City locatlc/

Quad City Downs in 1985, rest assured that’




llinois
State
Council

‘ILLINOIS STATE COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS

Your Illinois Council met on October 28, 1988. The cost aspects
of the GMRMLN serial database were discussed. GMRMLN instituted
the charges to make the GMRMLN serial database self-sufficient.
The pricing is based on the two purposes of the database. It is
the official serial database for the Region and it can be used to
update SERHOLD (DOCLINE). The second purpose is to facilitate
resource sharing within the Region.

In Illinois there are two ways to update a library's holdings in SERHOLD.
A llbrary can use either the GMRMLN or the SILO databases but not both to
update SERHOLD. It is beneficial for libraries to be in both databases in
order to promote resource sharing. Contact Kim Goldman at the GMRMLN
management office or Suzanne Schriar at the State Library if you have .
questlons :

Suzanne Schriar reported that LSCA Title III FY90 grants are available
along: with $5000.00 minigrants. The grants will be awarded based on the
following priorities: automation, preservation, and cooperative collection
deVelopment The State Library will produce a SILO/HSLI Serials Union List
in.paper copy in May, 1989. Distribution will be to the 18 system
libraries and to the 13 consortia coordinators as well as the non- allgned
and resource library representatives on the Illinois Council. More detallu
will be available next year. : :

S Schrlar also announced that the State Library will place an order for a
SILO magnetic tape for the purpose of updating SERHOLD (DOCLINE). Watch
for the order form from the State Library in January 1989 The cost is
expected to be $20.00 or under for each library.

The Illinois Council and the HSLI Membership Committee will be working on
updating the institutional membership data in 1989. Watch for the
announcement from Phyllis Nathan, Membership Chair.

The new ILLINET Interllbrary Loan Code was discussed by the Council. Some
of the concerns expressed covered ILLINET membership and "full cost
recovery...for specialized delivery services...." §. Schriar explained
that any 11brary that belonged to one of the 18 llbrary systems was an
ILLINET member. The code does not allow charges for loans of monographs or
photocopies of fewer than 11 pages to other ILLINET members when ILDS is
used. OCLC libraries that put ILDS only on the workforms are not
responsible for. payment of bills if the lendlng library used another means
of delivery.

The next meeting of the State Council is January 12, 1989, at the Illinois
College of Optometry. The Gouncil meetings are open. Please come.

7 4 0
Gerald Dujsik Illinois Council Chair _ﬁM W ‘

10




~ Illinois
State
Council

ILLINOIS STATE COUNCIL MEMBERS, JAN-DEC, 1989

CONSORTIA

Gerald Dujsik, Chair

Illinois College of Optometry
Learning Resources

3241 So. Michigan Avenue
Chicago, Il 60616

PH: 312-225-1700 ext 691

Fax: 312-225-1724

Jeanne Gittings

Lutheran Hospital Library
501 10th Avenue

Moline, Il 61525

PH: 309-757-2912

Fax: 309-757-2081

Nancy Dale

St Anthony Medical Center Lib
5666 E. State Street
Rockford, I1 61108

PH: 815-395-5191

Fax: 815-395-5551

Emily Cunningham

Delnor Community Hosp Lib
975 No Fifth Avenue

St. Charles, Il 60174

PH: 312-584-3300 ext. 335
Fax: 312-232-0784 or 584-0246

Dorothy Rowe

Central DuPage Hosp. Lib
25 No. Winfield Road
Winfield, Il 60190
PH: 312-682-1600 ext.
Fax: 312-682-0028

6535

Priscilla Swatos

Illini Hospital Library
801 Hospital Road :
Silvis, Il 61282-1804
PH: 309-792-4360

Fax: 217-786-6208
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NON-ALIGNED INSTITUTIONS

Trudy Gardner

Library of Rush University
600 So. Paulina Street
Chicago, I1 60612-3874
PH: 312-942-2271

Fax: 312-942-3143

Joanne Crispen

Lutheran General Hospital
Library

1775 Dempster Street
Park Ridge, I1 60068

PH: 312-696-5494

Fax: 312-692-9576

RESOURCE LIBRARIES

Sandra Worley

Chicago Coll of Osteopathic Med
Alumni Library

5200 So. Ellis Avenue

Chicago, I1 60615

PH: 312-947-2725

James Vaughan

Univ. of Chicago/John Crerar
5730 S. Ellis

Chicago, I1 60637

PH: 312-702-8351

Fax: 312-702-3022

HSLI PRESIDENT

Dalia Kleinmuntz

Evanston Hospital Library
2650 Ridge Avenue
Evanston, Il 60201

PH: 312-492-4585

Fax: 312-492-7204

ILLINET LIASON

Suzanne Schriar.
I1linois State Library
Centennial Building
Springfield, Il 62756
PH: 217-785-0318

Fax: 217-785-4326




Be on the lookout!

In an effort to update our HSLI Institutional Membership list,
the HSLI membership committee, along with the Illinois State
Council, will be asking you to once again sign a renewal
application for institutional membership. In January, a
separate mailing will be sent only to institutions that are
presently on our mailing list. We ask you to return the
form, which will indicate that your institution wishes to
renew its membership status. This form will not require

an. administrative signature and there will be no dues
assessed. Institutional members vote for representatives

to the Illinois State Council whose purpose is to serve

as a-communication link between Illinois health science
libraries, the Greater Midwest Regional Library Network
(GMRMLN) , and the Illinois Library and Information

Network (Illinet). :

!

If you are not ‘sufe that your institution is presently on our mailing list,
please fill out the form below and I will gladly check for you. If I find
that you are not listed in our files for institutional membership, I will
send you the necessary form in January.

Name:

——— — —— - [ — it —

Position:

Institution:

Address:

City & Zip Code:

Send to: Phyllis Nathan

Health Science Library
Rockford Memorial Hospital
2400 N. Rockton

Rockford, IL 61103

12




We've got

you covered.

EBSCO has all your serials
needs covered—from effi-
ciently processing your order
for an obscure publicationto
keeping your active claims up-
to-date to providing you with
customized reports for im-
proved serials management
to timely response on all your
questions and problems. Be-
cause we are as committed
to keeping your customer
service needs met as we are
to increasing our huge data-
base of serials titles, we
operate 24 regional pro-
cessing and service centers
throughout the world. At
EBSCO, inadditiontoaquali-
fied salesperson, your ac-
count will be serviced by a
knowledgeable customer ser-

vice representative and an
entire office staff dedicated
to providing you with sound
customer service. And, be-
cause we want to better un-
derstand and serve your
needs, many of our regional
customer service personnel
have actual library training
and experience.

Isn’t that what you expect
from a professional subscrip-
tion agency?

SUBSCRIPTION SERVICES
826 South Northwest Highway
Barrington, IL 60010

(Tel) 312-381-2190
(Fax) 312-381-4018

- RESUME REFERRAL SERVICE

SLA will offer a Resume Referral Service beginning in January
1989 to match jobseekers to open positions. Both members and
nonmembers will be able to utilize this service.

"The Association's emphasis on providing career-related services
has grown dramatically over the past decade," commented David R.
Bender, SLA Executive Director. "The Resume Referral Service is
a first within the-library/information community and provides a

valuable new service that has been requested by many."

Referrals will be made utilizing a sbecially designed database
which will match jobs to potential employees using variables such
as areas of specialization, geographic locatioh and salary.

Fees for a six month listing for jobseekers are: $50 for SLA
members; $75 for nonmembers; and $25 for students. Organizations
seeking personnel will be charged $150 per position for one month
of service. Organizations that are SLA patrons or sponsors will
receive a reduced fee of $100 per position for one month of
service,

For additional information contact:

Professional Growth Section
SLA, 1700 Eighteenth St. NW
Washington, D.C. 20009
(202) 234-4700

MLA Salary Sui'vey

The 3rd Medical Library Association Salary Survey will be coming
out during January of 1989. Please give such your time and special ‘
consideration. In order to be truly reflective of health science librar-
ians, it is essential that;MLA‘receiﬁe as widespread a response as pos-
sible. Particularly in these senstiﬁe economic times, up-to-date salary
information could‘proﬁe useful to librarians and administrators. Appre-
ciating your attention .to the surﬁey, please respond timely. Thank you

very much.

Richard S. Klein

Member, Status and Economic Interests Committee

Medical Library Association
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The Evanston Hospital
Owned and Operated by the
Evanston Hospital Corporation

Dalia Kleinmuntz

Webster Library
2650 Ridge Avenue
Evanston, lllinois 60201
312492 2000

November 10, 1988 - ‘
Opinion Page
Eloise C. Foster |
President

Medical Library Association

Suite 300

Six North Michigan
Chicago, IL 60602

Dear Eloise:

~Although we the undersigned voted in favor of the new
credentialing program, this letter is intended to clarify and
modify the real intent of the vote. : ‘ S

We do not fully agree with the new credentialing proposals. At
the same time, we want to permit the Credentialing Committee to
proceed, reexamine the new proposal, modify and allow for more
continuity with the "old" certification system. This is of
utmost importance to the Hospital Librarian, which we believe
constitutes a large peércentage of the total MIA membership.

The present . Certification Program is the one and only
justification we the hospital librarians have to secure release
time to attend meetings, to say nothing of financial support to
underwrite even a portion of cost associated with attendance at
local, regional and national meeting (registration and workshop
fees, travel and accommodations). Eliminating this basic
requirement will be a definite hindrance to our in-hospital
credibility and standing.

The value of attending meeting, as well as the value of the
various CE and workshop offerings is undisputable for our
professional growth and well being. Participation on comnittees,
paper presentations, research and publications, while highly ‘
desirable professionally, is of but minimal importance to many of
our hospital administrators. It might in fact be considered a
hindrance since it is perceived as impinging upon time spent "on
the job". The Librarian working in an academic setting (i.e.
Medical School), however, is faced with exactly the opposite
situation, where advancement and promotion are directly related
to serving on committees, publishing, teaching, etc. This duality
is inherent in the different milieu of the Hospital versus the
Academic setting, and some equitable balance should be maintained
to permit both to exist, for the benefit of us all.

A Member of the
McGaw Medical Center
of Northwestern University

14




We are very concerned that if MLA is to adopt the proposed
Academy restructuring concept it will but increase the already
bothersome chasm between the so called "academics" and the
"hospital" librarian, further hinder communication, and possibly
force many current members to leave MLA and seek membership with
other library and information science organizations. We want to
keep MLA strong, as it is the ONE national organization that
currently represents our specific health related service bias.,

Although we voted YES, we want to emphasize again that ours was,

as mentioned above, a YES, BUT...

Sincerely,
W@M
Dalia Kleinmuntz, 1973

MLA Certified 1977, 1983, 1988
Evanston Hospital
Webster Library Director

Tess Anton, MA 1957
Evanston Hospital
Pathology Department L1brar1an

cc. Metropolitan Consortium
K. Klauzsa, HSLI Editor
W. Leaven, MC/MLA President
G. Olenchno, HLS/MLA Editor

15

Linda Feinberg, LS 1974
Certified 1976, 1983, 1988
Evanston Hospital
Reference Librarian

Anne VanHeukelem, MALIS 1988
Glenb¥ook Hospital Librarian
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